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MEMORANDUM

TO: 

CHPAC

FROM: 
Andrew Ross, Janet Kagan

SUBJECT: 
CHPAC Status

DATE: 

May 7, 2004

In light of questions surrounding the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission’s status in relation to the Town of Chapel Hill, and based on research done by the CHPAC in response to these questions, Town Council member and CHPAC Council liaison Mark Kleinschmidt brought a recommendation to the Town Council retreat on January 15, 2004 requesting that the CHPAC be made an Office of the Town.  At the retreat, members of Town Council charged the Town Manager with developing recommendations for consideration.
Town Manager, Cal Horton, and Deputy Town Manager, Flo Miller requested a meeting with Janet Kagan and Kate Billings on May 3, 2004, in order to determine the major areas of interest for the CHPAC.  At this meeting Horton and Miller suggested a new model, which had not previously been considered by the CHPAC.  It is likely that the Town Manager will recommend to the Town Council that the CHPAC be a 501(c)3 non-profit organization structured similarly to the proposed Economic Development Commission.  The basic model of the Orange Community Housing and Land Trust and the new downtown Economic Development Commission is an appointed Board of Directors with specific appointments made by different interests; a budget derived from multiple sources although Town appropriation is included in the base budget; and, a fixed year contract to provide relevant services.  The Manager described a possible relationship between the CHPAC and the Town as a "sister organization" within the "Town family."  It is assumed that the CHPAC’s model would be unique.  Unlike the Orange Community Housing and Land Trust and the new Economic Development Commission, CHPAC members would all be appointed by Chapel Hill Town Council and the CHPAC budget would come entirely from the base budget of the Town of Chapel Hill.  The Commission would ultimately report to Town Council, not to the Manager.  

On May 4, 2004 Ross, Kagan, and Billings met to discuss the pros and cons of this new model under consideration as well as the pros and cons of becoming an office/department of the Town.  On the following page you will find a preliminary list to be discussed with the full CHPAC at the May 19 monthly meeting.
CHPAC STATUS CHANGE 
COMMISSION (SEPARATE BUT CONNECTED)  VS  TOWN DEPARTMENT/OFFICE
PROS AND CONS
Special Commission to Town

(Separate but connected)

Pros:

The Commission is still integrally tied to the Town, yet retains freedom and independence

Manage separate bank account/cash control

All Commission board/members appointed by Town Council

Commission members retain primary control of commission with semi-annual progress reports to the Town Council
Multi-year contract built into the Town’s base budget: 3 years? 5 years?

Kate works directly for Commission

Kate is equal partner to Commission

Cons:

Not entirely Town-embraced

Risky?  Will this Commission be dropped after its first contract?

How would others perceive our identity because we are not integral to the Town's decision-making process?

Special Commission will not be a priority to the Town Manager and his staff

What happens if this Commission structure does not work or is not liked?  Can it become a formal part of Town government in the future, or is it eternally relegated to be a separate entity?

Is this a short-term Commission that will disappear (funding) under future/new Council members?

Would have to hire an accountant or pay the Town Finance Department for services
Where would this Commission be located?
Department or Office to Town

(Department head under Manager)

Pros:

Public Art is Town-owned, Town-embraced

Better perception of public art by residents
CHPAC continues to exist as is, in an advisory capacity

Budget is part of Town’s base budget and included in its operating expenses; budget is therefore managed by Town Manager
Fundamental issue of public art as an expected service of the Town – that the Town answers for the arts

Cons:

Department would not be a priority to this Town Manager

Bank accounts would flow through Town accounting, possibly slow

CHPAC loses much of its voice, acting only to “suggest” to staff and Manager, who manage the public art program (although the CHPAC may directly petition and speak to the elected Town Council)
Operating budget might change from year to year; no guarantees for departmental budget or resources
Kate might be silenced as to what she can say

Where would this Department/Office be located?
Alternative Three: Make no change for this fiscal year and continue to explore options
Pros:

Pursue enabling legislation with North Carolina State legislators regarding Department/Office classification

Have time to examine these and other options
Cons:

We would remain in limbo and require more planning time/effort that could otherwise go into programming

